


MEMORANDUM  IRIS, Ltd. 
 

29 September 2010 
To: David O’Brien, Zeny Nace 
 
From: Michael Moody 
 
Re: FY 2011 Insurance Purchase Recommendations 
   
 
The Risk Management Committee met on September 8 to review the various quotes received from local insurance carriers for 
the renewal of the University’s insurance for FY 2011. The Committee was comprised of Vice President David O’Brien, 
Comptroller Zeny Nace, Legal Counsel Vicki Renacia, and myself.  Also in attendance were Merly Azicate and Julius 
Bermudez of the Business Office, Sandra McAuliffe of Plant & Facilities, and Trish Granillo of AM Insurance. We reviewed 
three policies; property insurance, automobile insurance, and crime insurance.  Our liability insurance review was added later. 
Comments on our decisions follow. Complete details of each quote are contained in the spreadsheet prepared by the Broker. 
 
Property Insurance 
 
Insurance specifications were sent to three carriers by our insurance broker. The only offer received was from Moylan’s First 
Net, our current carrier. That offer continued our current coverage with a $38,906 (9.0%) premium reduction from $430,875 to 
$391,969. The Committee also notes that First Net at the reduced premium also provided an increase in mold coverage from 
$250k to $500k and a reduction in the property terrorism deductible from $250k to $100k. 
 
The Committee recommends acceptance of the Moylan’s First Net offer. 
 
Automobile & Excess Auto Liability Insurance 
 
Insurance specifications were sent to three carriers by our insurance broker. Two offers were received; one from Calvos AIG 
and one from Moylan’s Dongbu, our current carrier. Moylan’s Dongbu quoted $5,070 lower than Calvo’s. Premiums have 
increased $823 (3.6%) over last year due to the addition of eight vehicles to the University’s fleet (80 to 88). 
 
Prices were offered for liability insurance only and including material damage. The Committee agreed not to purchase material 
damage coverage in view of the University’s favorable loss history and the $27,315 premium saving. 
 
The Committee recommends acceptance of the Moylan’s Dongbu offer. 
 
Crime Insurance 
 
Insurance specifications were sent to three carriers by our insurance broker; only one responded. Moylan’s Dongbu quoted 
$10,600, unchanged from last year. 
 
The Committee recommends acceptance of the Moylan’s Dongbu offer. 
 
Liability Insurance (updated by VPAF) 
 
Specifications were sent to carriers by our broker; one responded. The Committee recommends that United Educators (UE) 
provide the University with four policies; General Liability, Excess Liability, Educators’ Legal Liability, and Limited Professional 
Liability. UE’s renewal quotes total $257,700. Premiums increased $7,837 (3.1%) over last year. The only significant coverage 
change is the Committee recommendation of a $10,000 deductible, from $2,500, for General Liability due to favorable loss 
history and a $7,389 premium saving.  

 




